[bookmark: _Hlk45231763]Thursday 3 September at 7.30pm Meeting Note 
via Zoom Meeting ID: 9016 25 9016   Password 25 25 25
https://otago.zoom.us/j/9016259016?pwd=ZGZQRnM2L2tsai90eENKRExQUEtJQT09
Chair and Notetaker: Anne and Karen

Present: Anne, Karen, Sandy & Frances, Min, Maria, Donald and Miriam, Sara, Anthony and Anna, Liz, Catherine, Warren, Alex, Gay, Tim, Marianne, Sue T, Gay (20)   

[bookmark: _Hlk45226837]Apologies:  Dennis Chan & Adelyn, Susan Jack, Rosemarie Smith and Maurice Barker, Frances Ross, Rainer Beneke, Sander Zwanenburg, James and Jess 

Appreciations 
Most of the scaffolding is down – S&W appreciation, Rainer’s photo of the kereru, spring – and last winter in a cold house gone.

Updates:
1) Appliances order (Sara) – credit application has been submitted with F&P

Anne and Sara went through credit application process with F&P.  Completed with go button pushed tonight. Sara also checked with our possible backup, Parmco, who should be able to supply the appliances to our scale (with products with 7 years of warranty) and have stock, but they need the product specification.  Sara has sent out a list of F&S specs to Parmco. 


2) Need for valuation (Frances)

Confirmed we need another valuation for unit titling purpose.  Frances wrote to our Surveyor to see if we can just have an update from our old valuation, but haven’t heard from them yet. Frances will follow up with them.


3) Any word on asphalting quotes, DCC response to kerb design (Tim)
 No update yet.  

4) Sale of A2 (Catherine)
Will be put on hold until we hear from Mark Geddis our Surveyor whether we can just update our previous valuation. We also haven’t heard back from Colliers about evaluating A2. We were advised that it will not be economical to just do a valuation on one unit. 

5) “Division insurance”/NVC training (Gay)
Alex, Gay, Jan and Marianne met last Sunday 30 Sep. In summary, the group made a proposal including developing a process for this and establishing a resource group of around 4-5 people where members can reach out to resolve issues with confidentiality. The group also recommends all co housing members accept that we invest time and money to get ongoing training.  Training availability and timeline will be investigated.

Gay will share the report after the meeting. (See attached report)

 




Body Corp/Cohousing community decisions (Min/Warren)
	Workshop Sat 5 Sept 2.30-5.30pm NumberWorks

The workshop can accommodate both people in presence and via zoom, monitors and computers will be set up.  Warren will host and Min can write notes 
No official social event afterwards, but people are welcome to join for unofficial meals/drinks together after 5:30pm. 

For our next social event – if Auckland is still at COVID level 2.5, Anthony and Anne will need to follow the 2.5 rules when in Dunedin, which is to limit the group size to only 10 people.  

Heritage Fence (Sandy) 

Sandy prepared a report and will circulate the report after the meeting. (See attached)

In short, we received $5000 fund from DCC Heritage Fund, which does not have any specific conditions, but some information states the DCC prefers the fund to be used on work for preservation rather than new fence.  Tim clarified there should be no issue if we apply the money for new gates, as the design we get signed off by Heritage NZ was based on our original plan to have new gates.  The next round of funding application will be on 20 October.

The group explored what are our priorities to use the fund: install fence first or gates. 
Tim summed up there are 3 projects we can work on: 
1) Demolition of the fence panels, which can be partly done through a working bee, and store them on site. Once panels are removed, vehicles can get access to the common lawn and do landscaping.  We might need a professional concrete cutter. 
2) Adding new gates 
3) Restoring the old fence

The group also discussed the need for gates. Security concerns for some in C units, condition of resource consent, needed for exit in emergency

Regarding how much money we can spend on fence: our original budget for heritage fence is at $20k, plus the $5k from DCC fund we now receive; we still have another $69k earmarked in contingency - what we don’t use on the fence, can go to other things like the kitchen.
We have also received two $5k donations, from Rosemarie and another person associated with cohousing project.   

We can have working bees, with some specialist input (e.g.concrete cutting) to progress the project.

In the meantime, Catherine is expecting a quote from Frank Scurr for the new gates(??). She expects it will be considerably less than ZealSteel –which is $8k instead of $11k. 

We can use both ZealSteel and Frank Scurr for different parts of the project, which can be staged over some years, and make further funding applications for the refurbishment component to DCC Heritage Fund (next round closes in October)
 
Without concluding on how to use the fund tonight, the group encouraged the Heritage fence group to progress to determine the best way forward, to achieve the refurbishment of the fence, and gates, new or refurbished.

We also ask Tim to ask for a quote from concrete cutter.

At the end of the discussion, the group thanked the heritage fence group for their work (orange cards waved)


Update to do list (Donald)
[bookmark: _Hlk45230334]Link to view UCOL ToDo list  https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1H0NKzfH9NQXamP-Hx6HyrS0hvkhZ_TFpfl6TVAPcbOM/edit?usp=sharing

#24	Energy supplier -  Pauline plus someone who knows about these things
Alex is happy to join. Someone else who’s also interested get in touch with Alex and Pauline. 

#25	Organise insurance – Anne is meeting with Tina Gillan Tuesday 2pm
To talk about what sort of insurance we need for our body corp. Welcome anyone to join.  
Min suggested to get a quote of the insurance for our body corp. 

#40-45 Grounds works 
This should to be done between builders departing and settlement date – probably January 
This one-month period is a good time for us to do this type of tasks before we have access to the site. 

#26  Complete Maintenance Schedule to attach to Body Corp Rules
Tim and Juan – it’s on Tim’s to do list, he will talk to Juan about that. 

#27  Work out BC fees – 
It will be on a separate schedule – Min will start looking at that once we finish our BC rules workshop. Any common cost that we need to calculate for each unit, will follow a formula that the group agreed to adopt (many meetings ago)

#31, 32  Letter box design, Tim said we can complete that just before we move in.


Open Forum

1) Construction end date:  Catherine is still waiting for update on the construction end date after meeting Baden.  Stefan box (project manager) has reminded them regularly we would really like an update. If they apply the extension due to Covid, the completion date will be end of January, from end of November the original completion date. From an updated programme by S&W – they could go back to the original settlement date. The directors feel that we should all be ready and prepared if we need to settle on an earlier date.  

2) Min reminded those D units who supply their own concrete benchtop, would require a 3 weeks curing time. 

3) Anne: Robin Allison, author of the cohousing book, will be running online cohousing seminar online in October. People might find it useful.   

4) Cohousing Induction: Anne suggested we should have an induction some time in Oct – for those who still are to join the cohousing before we move in. 
We will advertise the event through regular newsletter. The induction should be simpler than in the past with focus on what is cohousing, our history, and being part of Toiora Cohousing. Jan suggested we can have social activities (meetings, working bees etc) to get to know the new people (apart from the formal induction), to allow them to find out what cohousing is about by immersion. The induction date will be determined next meeting. 

5) Do we anticipate selling those units before settlement?   
Catherine: DCC contract is quite separate, which is not under the group contract, so it is not as complex and can be put as another sales and purchase contract.  

6) Catherine will be speaking about cohousing at Opoho Church, Signal Hill Road on Monday 21 September 7:30pm to 8pm. Suggest interested people to come along as a ‘taster’.

7) Catherine – looking for dry accessible storage (basement?) for a piano from now until we move in

Meeting ends at 9pm. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next meeting 10th September 2020, Zoom and at Centre for Sustainability tea room (with limited seating under level 2) 
Chair, notetaker: Frances / Karen 
